MAES PFT Meeting Minutes
Date: October 13, 2022
7 pm - 8:20 pm

Meeting called by: Kimberley Fasano
Attendees:  Kimberley Fasano, Mandy June, Don Descoteaux, Kristen Baldyga, Suzanne Pyszka, Kelly Sullivan, Abigail Mathewson, Olivia Winkfield, Megan Bartashevich, Jonathan Napoli, Christa Whitcomb, Michelle Wunschel, Johannah Venturini, Bethany Tremblay, Kim

Meeting Location: Zoom

1. Welcome – Kimberley Fasano 
2. Approval of     Meeting Minutes 
1st   Megan Bartashevich              :  2nd:        Kelly Sullivan              Group Approval: Yes
3. Statement of Activity – Lauren Tennett *
Checking: $ 38,404.29
Savings: $ 35,491.17
Total: $ 73,895.46
Statement of activity: $ 2,824.24
Vote to approve: 1st: *              , 2nd:  *              , Group Approval: *
*Lauren was not able to attend this meeting. We did not have the financials to vote on. Kim will follow up for next steps. One addition to Statement of activity: deposit of $4,290 for popcorn pre-buy. 292 kids signed up for pre-buy. Many kids also brought in cash for popcorn, so additional revenue from popcorn should be good.
4. Wrap-up of September PFT Events and Drives 
a. Membership Drive – Kimberley Fasano
Raised more money than last year with around $2,200 total, but less than our goal. 250 ish kids will be included in the directory. 85 paper forms were sent back, so Kim thinks having an online sign-up and a paper sign-up is the way to go going forward. Discussion of new/ different incentives (e.g., paper dismissal pad) because the directory may not be as popular as previous years. Kim will plan on getting the directory out by the end of next week.


b. Popcorn Pre-Buy – Kimberley Fasano
Went well. One issue with a student paying for both PFT membership and popcorn, but it was resolved. 

c. Fall Mini Sessions – Kimberley Fasano
Photographer filled up all her slots. 30 sessions total. Kim states the photographer has a contract with each family to hopefully prevent any issues in regards to a weather cancellation or other unexpected event.

d. Spiritwear – Kristin Baldyga
Jen Brown has been sick, but is now back at work. Spirit wear should go out soon. Spirit wear day changed to next week.

5. Popcorn update – Kelly Sullivan
Popcorn is going well. Took a little time to get the hang of the machine, but it works well. Kelly needs to finetune the volunteer teams, but does not anticipate any issues.

6. PFT October/November Events updates
a. Fun Run – Kristin Rehm & Olivia Winkfield
Coming together well. Olivia reports $4,000 has already been raised. She reached out to some sponsors, but has only heard back from Ace Hardware, which will sponsor. Millennium Running said no. Maybe Runner’s Alley would. Over $40 raised gets the student a white t-shirt to wear for the run. Date for Fun Run is November 12. We will ask for volunteers through SignUp Genius soon. Flyers will go home to advertise soon.

b. Spooktacular House or Treat – Kimberley Fasano
Flyers to go home to advertise soon. No Trunk or Treat this year because things did not come together for various reasons. We learned to start planning much earlier next year- for example food trucks, bounce houses, DJ, etc. Kim will put together a list of houses. 10 families have paid for a map already. Not many houses have signed up to decorate.

6. Upcoming scheduled events 
a. Cookie Sales – Kelly Sullivan
Kelly secured the date of Dec. 1 for delivery. Since Kelly will be on vacation, Mandy will have cookie dough in her driveway. The women will give Mandy a list of people and their emails and phone numbers so she can remind people if needed. Pamphlet will be given to Kelly in October so it can be advertised to families.

c. Holiday Breakfast – Kimberley Fasano & Brienna Mueller
Room request and Santa secured. Planning going well. Saturday, Dec. 3rd. Will need a lot of volunteers. Plan to reserve a time online to manage the crowds. Checks, cash, and square will be accepted for payment. No raffle baskets and no workshop should decrease extra people in the space. Kristin’s son, Brody, is willing to take pictures of students with Santa. We will email them similar to how we did at the Little Miss Dance. We will have a gluten-free pancake area. We have some gift bags with an activity book and crayons.

d. Holiday Basket Raffle – Megan Bartashevich
Megan updated the Amazon lists for classrooms. She has secured some donated items from C&C woodworking and ACE hardware. She bought a Nintendo switch to raffle off. Megan and Kim will figure out timing of rolling everything out. Maybe advertise at the Holiday Breakfast. If anyone has businesses that they think would sponsor items, let Megan know. Tentative dates of Nov. 28- Dec. 7.

e. Holiday Light Drive – Kimberley Fasano
This will be a community event and not a fundraiser. Kim has the template from last year to list the addresses, so it should not be a lot of work. Tentatively send maps out for the weekend before Christmas. No Santa at the fire station because he will be at the Holiday Breakfast.

f. Movie Nights – Megan Bartashevich
Megan spoke to Wendy at Chunky’s. Two options for movie night fundraiser: 1. Monday-Thursday movie and PFT would get a $7 cut of tickets, family can go to whatever movie they want, 2. Room at Chunky’s donated, we provide DVD for movie, Mon. or Wed. only. We agreed that #2 was better idea. Tentative date: Mon. March 13, 2023.

g. Paint Night – Kimberley Fasano
Tentatively planned for February. Kim will follow up the Mrs. Gray.

7. Possible new event for March 2023 – Kimberley Fasano
Kim has an idea for a Read-a-Thon drive. Should not interfere with the Fischer Cats program. There is a company that we can use that provides structure and prizes. Winner gets a free movie ticket to Chunky’s. Based on time reading. Students would log in their times.


8. New Business 
Kim received grant applications from teachers. Kim will look into the process- the board likely needs to vote. Mrs. Zeller asking for standing desks for her classroom. Mr. Landano is requesting that we help with the outdoor holiday hot chocolate/Christmas songs activity again. Kelly Sullivan offered to help organize volunteers and supplies.

Mr. Landano is also requesting money for transportation for a  dress rehearsal to GHS for the winter concert. PFT could use the transportation line of our budget. Teachers are also very interested in doing field trips but the bus driver shortage is an issue.

9. Comments from attendees
Bethany brought up alternatives to changing the Little Miss Dance; maybe having a family event that can include everyone instead of changing the premise of Little Miss.
Olivia mentioned that Laura is willing to do acts of kindness for teachers and staff, but budget issues are an obstacle. We also would love to support our bus drivers. There are 13 bus drivers. We will look into what day bus driver day is.
